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OH-1 LIONS 
November 2018 

 

    www.ohiolions.org 

        Thoughts from Governor Dean Carruthers 
  

  I want to begin this message with a special salute and Thank 

You to the Woman & Men & Lions who have served our country in 

the military. I also want to recognize the families of those who gave 

the ultimate sacrifice.  Please take a moment to think about them on 

Veterans day and every day of the year, if you know a veteran shake 

their hand and say thank You.  

               We are entering the Holiday season with Thanksgiving & 

Christmas. I know many clubs are working with food banks, Salva-

tion Army, Churches and other community organizations to help the 

needy with food, clothes and gifts for the young kids. Please share 

what you do with us so we can share ideas with other clubs looking 

for a way to help the needy in their community. 

               The holidays also involve a lot of traveling for family cele-

brations and many activities in our lives, including Lions. This time 

of the year includes lots of deer, fog, rain and maybe even snow and wind. Please be extra carful on the roads 

especially at night and remember you & your family must be your first priority, if you feel it is unsafe to be on 

the road I want you to forgo the lion meeting or activity, (Please call and advise someone that you will not be 

attending) we will understand.  

               I have started my official visits to the clubs of the district. I am asking the President, Secretary or 

program chairperson to contact me, so we can schedule a date & time for my visit to your club. I can be con-

tacted by email bigb31353@gmail.com or my cell phone at 567-525-2582.   

               Please add me to your newsletter & email lists. My contact information:  email me at 

bigb31353@gmail.com or call my cell 567-525-2582 anytime between 8:00 A.M. – 11:30 P.M.  “WE 

SERVE” 

Yours in Lionism 

DG Dean 

The next District OH1 Cabinet meeting is November 18th 

Henry’s Restaurant on 810 N. Locust St. in Ottawa, Ohio 

at 3pm. DG Dean wishes to invite all Lions in the District 

to attend. 

(Right) DG Dean presents membership chevrons to Pioneer 
Area Lions, Lion Barry Brown - 10 years, Marilyn Osborn - 

20 years and Gloria Gilcher - 20 years 

http://www.lionsclubs.org
http://www.ohiolionsoh1.org/
http://www.ohiolions.org/
mailto:bigb31353@gmail.com
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Communications from VDG Don Wiechart  

 Hello fellow Lions of District 13 OH1, Lions at large and all others 

who maybe perusing our newsletter. I hope you had an enjoyable Halloween 

and hopefully the elections returns go your way unless your candidate is run-

ning against one of my candidates. LOL, probably best we avoid the topic of 

politics just like PDG Nick and I avoid the conversation of Ohio State Foot-

ball and that team, that team he supports. 

  I hope to see many of you at the McCormick Vision Fair in Lima on 

Wednesday November 7 at The Vision Center from 9-1 PM. I will also be 

attending zone events in Cridersville on the 5th November, combined D and E 

meeting on the 8th in Lima, Zone F meeting in Ada on the 26th and the 

NWOLECF meeting in Ottawa on the 28th, and not to jump to far ahead I will 

also be attending the combined ABC Zone meeting in Napoleon on December 

6th. I’m looking forward to seeing many of you at these events in the upcom-

ing weeks and if you would like to meet lions from other zones contact the 

zone chairmen if you would like to attend their zone meeting. I’m sure they won’t have a problem with that. 

Also, we are having a cabinet meeting on Sunday November 18 and Governor Dean has an open invitation to 

all lions in the district, so make plans on attending. 

 Well, the clock keeps turning and the days keep coming and going, this is the last newsletter before 

Thanksgiving. I don’t know of anyone who has more to be thankful for than myself. I’m thankful for my fam-

ily, friends, country, and religion and of course I’m thankful for Lions and everything it has done to fulfill my 

life. So thank you Spencerville Lions, Zone D Lions, OH1 Lions, Ohio Lions, Lions International and all of 

you individual fellow lions here in OH1 who have made my life so much more fulfilling.  

Thank you and hope everyone has a happy and blest Thanksgiving. 

 

VDG Don Wiechart 

VDG Don helps Wauseon Lions Club plan for the Christmas pa-

rade (right)  

 

DG Dean and VDG Don help 

President Lion John Poulson and 

Archbold Lions Club celebrate 

their Charter Night. 

2019 Lions District OH1 

Convention is February  22 

to 23 at the Findley Inn 200 

E Main Cross. Registration 

Form and Ad sheet included 

at the end of the Newsletter. 
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Zone and District Events 

 2VDG Ashley and ZC PDG Nick Schmunk have been 

participating in a whirlwind of club visits, jaunts to Columbus 

for committee meetings, GLT events, local club meetings, and 

of course, family holiday planning. The editor plans to get an 

interview for the December issue.  

 

 Fun Fact: 2VDG Ashley is a talented baker, and the 

editor can personally attest to her scrumptious pumpkin bread 

as well as her meltingly delicious chocolate chip cookies. 

 

October 19th 3 Bryan Lioness 40th charter night was held in Bryan. Among those attending were members of 
Pioneer Lions Club. 

November 8TH Zones D&E combined meeting at Lima Sight Center 6:30 PM. 

2350 Allentown Rd, Lima. Meal served $10.  

Photo (right) shows attendees packing children’s books for pediatric hospitals 
within the state, as the service project for the USA/Canada forum held in Co-
lumbus, OH September 20 through 22nd. . 

October 2nd PDG/ZC Bill Keller made his official club visitation to the Ar-

lington Lions Club. On October 15th, IPDG/ZC Bill & Lion Ellie Niejadlik 
made an official visit to Holgate Lions Club. He encouraged going to the 
Winter Retreat at Maumee Bay State Park the second weekend in January and 

reported the Steps walk for Childhood Cancer raised $900.00 last weekend in 
McComb. They are hoping to raise $25,000 statewide to fund a grant for re-
search.  

Remember that all are invited to celebrate with Sylvania Sunrise Lions at 

their Charter Night on November 14 at Te’kela’s Resturant, Holland Sylvania 

road near Covent Road from 6:30 to 9pm.  Order dinner from the menu, but RSVP by November 10th if possi-

ble to Jan.tidd@gmail.com. Please bring non-perishable food contribution for Sylvania area family services. 

The Next Combined Zones A, B, C Meeting is Thursday December 6th at 6:30pm at Napoleon Lions/Rotary 

Building, Maumee Ave. This will be a work project meeting along the lines of “Roar for the Troops.” 

February 19TH is the 85TH CHARTER ANNIVERSARY of the Bluffton Lions Club. A celebration is being 
planned for this evening to be held at the 1st Mennonite Church social hall. This should be a fun evening and 
the committee is planning for a full house! 
 
The next District OH1 Cabinet meeting is November 18th Henry’s Restaurant on 810 N. Locust St. in Ottawa, 

Ohio. DG Dean wishes to invite all Lions in the District to attend. 

Anniversaries  Around the District 
 

Happy Anniversary Cridersville Lions! Charter Date 11/6/1950 
Happy Anniversary Middle Point Lions! Charter Date 11/7/1956 
Happy Anniversary West Unity Lions! Charter Date 11/30/1948 
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LCI FOUNDATION NEWS 
 

 

245 persons die each day from measles; 800 million people go to bed hungry each 

night; 400 million people are living with diabetes; 253 million individuals are blind or 

visually impaired.; 2/3 of our children report being victims of bullying; every two 

minutes a child is diagnosed with cancer.  

Our challenges are great. But where there’s a need there’s a Lion. Now, more than ever in our 100-

year history, Lions must rise to serve. You can serve by donating to Canpaign 100. See your club LCIF coor-

dinator or myself. 

PDG Barbara Plaugher, LCIF District Coordinator  
 

VISION NEWS 
 

NORTHWEST OHIO LIONS EYE CARE FOUNDATION MEETING 

The Northwest Ohio Lions Eye Care Foundation is the primary service activity of District OH1. All 13 OH1 
Lions are members of this foundation. Come to this meeting and see what YOUR Foundation is all about. 

 
The next Foundation meeting is Wednesday, November 28th , at Henry’s Restaurant on 810 N. Locust St. in 
Ottawa, Ohio. The meeting will start at 6:30pm. Dinner is $15. Please RSVP by Wednesday, November 21st to 
Lion Bob Segna 419-308-1906 or rjsegna@frontier.com  

Use of  Social Media for Vision Events 

 
 Delta-Liberty Lions make use of facebook.com to report their vision screening event. After posting the 

news on fb, Lion Steve Seagrave the club’s LCIF Coordinator sent out email to club members including the 

information: “Below is a link to our Facebook page where posted the event. Please share this posting on your 

own FB page so we can publicize our community service. Visibility helps us with recruiting additional mem-

bers. Thanks. 

https://www.facebook.com/DeltaLibertyLions/” On the Delta-Liberty Lions Club fb page is the post: 

VISION SCREENING HELD - The Delta-Liberty Lions held its annual preschool vision screening on Octo-

ber 25 & 26, 2018 in Liberty Center at St. Paul's Lutheran Church. Lion Louise Dalton was coordinator. We 

screened 18 children. Of that number 4 were referred for testing by an optometrist. Our thanks to the pre-

school staff for their cooperation and to the parents who took the initiative to have their children screened. 

CCTVs 
 

 Holgate Lions club reported on the purchase of Merlin desk top unit (CCTV), Purchased CCTV from 

Enhanced Vision for $2885. On October 2nd they loaned the Merlin desk top unit to a low vision resident in 

Holgate. Subsequently, two CCTV tables were purchased at $94.36 for both, and these will go to the folks 

who are using the Merlin units. 

 The Northwest Ohio Lions Eye Care Foundation  currently has 17 units in use throughout Northwest 

Ohio with others available for loan. If you know of a person with failing eyesight, have them contact PCC 

Darlene Roll at 419-371-5515 or email bhr8456@embarqmail.com for an application. 

 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjGpoLdiqDdAhUszIMKHQUUD_QQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.lcif.org%2FEN%2Fresources%2Flogos.php&psig=AOvVaw0RS0B8DEZ1yiD6HcowMvol&ust=1536107014111579
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Kaitlyn’s Cottage Demo Event  

“Tobii Dynavox Eye Tracker” 

 

 On October 10, 2018 PDG Sheryl Burnette shared at the Kaitlyn’s 

Cottage Demo Event for the recently purchased “Tobii Dynavox Eye 

Tracker” device for non-verbal children and youth that have neurological 

and communication related 

disabilities that frequent Kait-

lyn’s Cottage.  

 This device helps the 

children communicate their 

wants, needs, emotions and 

feelings. PDG Sheryl shared to the group assembled the process of 

a LCIF Grant and how a grant of this type can help within our 

communities. This grant was made possible by LCIF, Lions – An-

them Foundation “Healthy Heroes Grant”, and many Defiance 

City Organizations. 

 The event was well attended by representatives from 11 different local and District Lions Organiza-

tions as well as representatives from the Anthem Foundation that Lions Clubs International Foundation has 

partnered with to provide grants for this kind of equipment that will better enrich the lives of those children 

with communicative difficulties. 

 Doug Bush, President of Defiance Regional Hospital, opened the afternoon with an introduction to 

Kaitlyn’s Cottage and how it has impacted the Defiance Community and surrounding areas. Fellow speakers 

were, PDG Sheryl, as explained above, also speaking was Greg LaManna a representative from Anthem 

Foundation sharing on how Anthem got involved with LCIF, and Kelly Tong, Project supervisor for Kaitlyn’s 

Cottage shared information on the “Tobii Dynavox Eye Tracker” device and its uses. She also gave a demon-

stration of the device and how a participant would use the device. Refreshments were enjoyed by all and a 

tour of Kaitlyn’s Cottage was taken by those interested. 

  

(Left) Greg LaManna of the Anthem Foundation (Lower Left)Group Photo of 

All the supporting people that made this grant possible. The “Eye Tracker” de-

vice is in the center. (Lower Right) The plaques were placed on the back of the 

device to help promote LCIF and Anthem Foundation participation in this pro-

ject. Also listed is each contributing Organization by name. 
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Service, Fundraising, and Social Events 

Around the District 
BELLEFONTAINE On October 8th , Gave 5 cases of water to Our Daily Bread  serving   120 

BRYAN helped with the set up/take down of the Red Cross Blood Mobile on Oct. 11. We just finished our 

sale of Teri Lynn nuts and will deliver them them the first week of November. We also purchased glasses for 

2 people in need in October. 

COLDWATER Lions met on Oct 10,2018. Our special guest for the meeting was Vice 

District Governor Lion Don Wiechart from the Spencerville Lions club. VDG Don gave 

us an update on what is happening around the district and included dates for upcoming 

events. October 24th speaker for the meeting was Coldwater Mayor Joe Knapschaefer.  

Numbers are up this year for the Coldwater Leo club. Their president is Rachel Miller a 

junior. 

FINDLAY On October 22nd ,  Approved donation of $50.00 to "Coats for Christmas". 

Approved a donation of $50.00 for purchase of reading glasses. Approved two eye cases 

for purchase of glasses. Reported dispensing 11 pairs of reading glasses during the month of October.   

HOLGATE  October 1st reported Non lion volunteer hours since Sept. 17th  serving 100 people October 1st 

reported Put up 5 signs since 9/17/18 for Community Sign Board  serving 500 people 

October 1st, donated $100 to allow the Holgate Art class teacher to acquire supplies for the students to create 

Peace Posters. At November 5th meeting, 18 posters were voted on and the top three were chosen. First place 

poster will be delivered to DG Dean for district judging. The students will be invited to a meeting after the 

first of the year to receive their cash prizes. Certificates will be awarded at the school awards program in the 

spring.  

 
KENTON October 20th Brooms for the Blind  While collecting donations for the "White Cane Day Fundrais-

er", the Kenton Lions were able to sell 4 brooms in total (2 at each location).    

White Cane Day Fundraiser  October 20th Kenton Lions collected donations for the White Cane Day Fund-

raiser at two separate locations.  $127 District-wide Activity  

NAPOLEON On October 23rd did monthly recycling. serving 50 people. On Octo-

ber 18th did highway pickup, serving 100 people. 

October 3rd purchased 1 pair youth eyeglasses   

PORTAGE October 20th Adopt-a-Highway Pickup  We collect trash along State 

Route 25 between Portage and Bowling Green as need and weather permits. We 

collected 11 bags of trash, serving 300 Signature Activity  

October 11th preschool vision screening Screened preschoolers at First United Methodist Church Learning 
Center. A total of 27 students were screened with 8 referrals.  October 2nd preschool vision screening 

Screened 75 preschoolers at Elmwood School. There were 16 referrals.   

October 4th Purchased glasses for an inmate at the correctional facility.   

Please submit material for the December Newsletter by November 24, 2018 

To Newsletter Editor Lion Rebecca Dent at newsletter@ohiolionsoh1.org   

mailto:newsletter@ohiolionsoh1.org
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjjwoTJr8jeAhWW2YMKHf5UAB0QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.123rf.com%2Fphoto_104318128_close-young-lion-cub-drink-water.html&psig=AOvVaw2HTtgzNcYC0udlmJpTJKRD&us
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Service, Fundraising, and Social Events 

Around the District 
BLUFFTON Bike path  on October 2nd , Bike path dedication with 

ribbon cutting for our 4th bike path out of the master plan for path-

ways throughout the village. This is the fourth section of pathways in 

the master plan of this Lion’s legacy project. 

 

On October 2nd , 3 high school stu-

dents supported with donation to par-

ticipate in the American Legion Boys 

& Girls State, the most respected and 

selective educational program of government instruction for US high school 

students. Bluffton Lions help these students gain an experience of a lifetime. 

 

Speaker on October 2nd was Grace Paquin with her puppy Nova. Accompanying Grace was her father as they 
told the story of training a dog for the Leader Dog organization. This is Grace’s Girl Scout project. To be a 
puppy raiser she had to apply, read a manual and be accepted into the program. At the age of 14 months her 
puppy, Nova, will go to the Leader Dog organization for formal training to assist the blind and/or deaf. 
 
Served the community meal at the Senior Citizens building on October 4th. 73 meals 
were served and $170 donated for the food pantry. Fifteen Lions worked at the meal 
or donated food/funds for the meal.   
 
OCTOBER 16TH: Mark Suderman, from the Lima Area Habitat for Humanity 
(HFH), spoke about HFH and Lima Restore. 54 affordable homes in the Allen County 
area have been built with volunteer help. There are 50 affiliates in Ohio. The Lima 
Restore tithes 10% of their profit to Guatemala and the Middle East. Both Lima and 
Findlay have Restores. We can help by donating funds, time, sponsorship, donate 
items to Restore or help with construction. They are starting a repair program of homes with cost to owners at 
zero % interest. 
 
WAUSEON October 13th our club held Fall Heartland Picnic for the residents at our local nursing home. We 
purchased and cooked up hamburger and hotdogs for the residents and a few of their family members. The 
residents look forward to the food and fellowship that our club members provide. 

 
October 11th our club helped prepare and serve at our community's weekly "Community Meal". We prepared 
a nice meal of lasagna, salad, bread and assorted cookies, serving 80 people. 
 

October 10th one member participated in the Kaitlyn's Cottage Tobii Dynavox Eye Tracker Demo Event. Eye 
Tracker Device was purchased by matching grant funding provided by a LCIF grant/ Lions - Anthem Founda-
tion "Healthy Heroes Grant". PDG Sheryl Burnette wrote the matching grant for Kaitlyn's Cottage so that they 

could purchase this device for the verbally challenged children and youth that frequent Kaitlyn's Cottage. This 
device helps non-verbal children communicate their desires, wants and needs to their parents and care givers 
during their stay at Kaitlyn's Cottage. 

 
October 6th  Our District 13 OH1 held a STEPS 5K Walk/Run to raise funds for Pediatric Cancer patients. 
Eight participated in the walk/run and we had more club members that made monetary donations to the cause. 

  
October 2nd , took up a monetary collection for LCIF donation for Hurricane Michael victims raising $180.  
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Service, Fundraising, and Social Events 

Around the District 
    

PERRYSBURG SUNRISE October 1st reported planned purchase of reader glasses to assist folks at the up-

coming "Tent City" in Toledo.  

October 6th two Lions participated in the 2nd annual STEPS Walk 

in McComb which raised money for Childhood Cancer research. 

October 5th seven Lions worked the annual fundraising event Can-

dy Day at Churchill's grocer  We had a few people comment that 

either a family member or friend was helped by the Lions.  $333 

was raised. 

DESHLER On October 24th ,  donated 100 to Deshler Chamber of Commerce for Halloween Parade   

KENTON On October 6th , PDG Bill Keller helped set up for the District OH1 Steps 5k walk/run  & Lion 

President Todd Oates ran in the District OH1 Steps 5k walk/run for Childhood Cancer District-wide Activity  

OTTOVILLE (October 2nd The Ottoville Lions Club donated $200 to the OH1 STEPS 5K for Pediatric Can-

cer Research being held in McComb on Saturday October 6th District-wide Activity  

PORTAGE October 6th The Portage Lions club now publishes the monthly Village newsletter, the Nitty Grit-

ty. This is a joint venture with the Village Council, Christ United Methodist Church and the Portage Lions 

Club. All groups and organizations within the Village are encouraged to submit articles. The primary function 

of the newsletter is to keep the Village residents informed of news and 

events happening in the Village. 

SYLVANIA SUNRISE October 10th Held our meeting and had the hon-

or of having Zone Chair and PDG Nick Schmunk present giving us up-

dates on the District. Peace poster contest is winding down. We should 

have the entries by our next meeting.    

THE LIONS ARE ROAMING! We had an awesome time in the Sylva-

nia Fall Festival parade October 21! We had a float that showcased the 

fountain we put in at Pacesetter Park 7 years ago and the rose sale that 

we're doing. This year we are placing another fountain at Oleander Park! 

October 6th 4th trash pick up along the highways around Sylvania this 

year, serving 500. 

VAN BUREN October 13th Fundraising Event Van Buren Apple Butter Fest. The Van Buren Lions orga-

nized, sponsored and supervised the apple butter fest. This included finding the vendors, advertisement for the 

activity and canning and supplying the apple butter. Ran a vision screening for young people, made and sold 

bean soup, sponsored a quilt showing for area quilters and assisted vendors with the set up and break down of 

their areas.  31 Lions spent 2000 hours to raise $3500. 

WAPAKONETA October 18th Annual "Wapaween" Holiday Parade, we participated as a unit, pulling our 

iconic 1938 Pierce Arrow Trailer in the Wapakoneta Halloween Parade, serving 1500 

October 16th Roadside clean up of a 2 mile section of Dixie Highway  Lions picked up trash along this stretch 
of highway as we have for over 10 years. Serving 500 
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Service, Fundraising, and Social Events 

Around the District 
PIONEER October 25th 2 lions mowed, cleaned up brush, trash, etc. on abandoned lot cleanup in preparation 

for a Kunkle community garden serving 500 

October 24th litter was picked up on c r 17 outside Kunkle - several 

pickups combined into 1 activity info serving 1000 

On October 16th, October birthday gifts were taken to 3 evergreen 

nursing home residents  October 8th $100.00 was donated to united 

way of Williams county   

Also in attendance from the Pittsford Area Mi Lions Club were Glen-

na & Lion Norm Spahr, Lion Dick Anspaugh & Lion George & Don-

na Clark 
Bellefontaine Lions Club in the Logan County Bicentennial Parade  On September 30, 2018 
      The Bellefontaine Lions Club participated in the Logan County Bicentennial Parade held on Sunday 
September 30, 2018. The parade began at the Logan County Fair grounds and ended at the north side of the 
Logan County Court House. Lions John and Kathy Horton provided the four wheeler to pull the lion’s float in 
the parade.  
 Lion John also planned on driving his antique 1927 Buick but was unable to due to mechanical issues. 
John and Kathy also brought their great grandsons, Jaxton Morgan, Ryker Morgan, and Triston Howard along 
with their grandson Travis Howard. Lion Mike Coder and wife, Susan rode on the float with their daughter, 
Rebecca Symmat and her kids Leah and Emmanuel. Also on the float were granddaughters and lion cubs, Na-
talie and Mallory Chapman.  
 The parade had 190 units, the lions were unit number 147. The parade began at 2:30 pm and our unit 
did not make it to the main street fair gate until 3:30 pm. The procession to the courthouse took an additional 
hour. The beautiful sunny day provided a great day for the event. The Bellefontaine Lions club which was 
chartered in 1947 hopes to be a part of the next 100 years of Logan County history.  Following are some pic-
tures that were taken during the event. — Lion Marilyn Molton, Secretary Bellefontaine Lions Club 

 

 

11/2/2018
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Upcoming/Fundraising Events Around the District 
 
At the Bluffton Lions November 20th Club meeting in 
Town Hall at noon, speaker will be Rachel Gilroy, Allen 
County Auditor. The Peace Poster winners will be pre-
sent to talk about their posters. Bluffton Lions will have 
a Christmas party on December 4th . 
 
Bryan Lions Club will be selling Christmas Trees start-
ing November 23rd on a lot across the street from 
Walmart on South Main St. 
  
Santa is expected to visit in December to help the Toledo 

Association of the Blind and Sylvania Sunrise Lions cel-

ebrate Christmas at a Holiday Dinner for adults and chil-

dren who are blind. 

Wauseon Lions will be selling Christmas trees beginning 

November 23rd at Tiny’s Dairy Barn on Shoop Ave.  

 

2019 Lions District OH1 Convention is 

February  22 to 23 at the Findley Inn 

200 E Main Cross. Registration Form 

and Ad sheet on the next two pages. 

 
 

 
 
 
 

2019 Pilot Dogs Calendar ($10) & 2018 Pewter Ornament: The Golden Retriever ($20) are 
now available. They can be ordered from:

 
Pilot Dogs, Inc. 

 
 

https://www.pilotdogs.org/2018-pilot-dogs-calendar-now-available/ 
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DISTRICT OH-1 LEADERSHIP  

District Governor  

Dean Carruthers  

15100 Birchaven Lane Apt 331, Findlay OH 45840  

P: 567-525-2582 

E: bigb31353@gmail.com  

Immediate Past District Governor  

Bill Niejadlik (Lion Ellie)  

2620 Kinsale Court ,Toledo, OH 43615 

P: 419-297-1141 

E: rugguy522@msn.com  

First Vice District Governor  

Don Wiechart 

500 N. St. Mary’s Rd. Spencerville, OH 45887 

P: 419-647-6906  

E: donwiechart@aol.com  

Cabinet Secretary 

PDG Sheryl Burnette (Lion Dan)  

5355 CR 18 Wauseon, OH 43567  

P: 567-454-9739 

E: smg.osufan@gmail.com  

Second Vice District Governor  

Lion Ashley Schmunk (PDG Nick) 

604 E. Elm St. Wauseon, OH 43567 

P: 419-360-6425  

E:a_schmunk@outlook.com 

 

 

Cabinet Treasurer  

PDG John Davis (Lion Susan) 

933 Thornapple Ln. Findlay, OH 45840 

P: 419-306-7003 

E: jdavis1952@hotmail.com  

2018-2019 ZONE CHAIRPERSONS  

Zone A Chairperson  

Lion Rebecca Dent 

260 Depot St Apt A, Wauseon, OH 43567 

P:419-551-0450 

E: rebecca.dent@utoledo.edu  

 

Zone E  Chairperson 

PDG Barbara Plaugher (Lion Arliss) 

62 Anna Circle, Bluffton, OH 45817 

P:419-204-2242 

E: arliss@wcoil.com 

Zone B Chairperson  

IPDG Bill Niejadlik (Lion Ellie)  

2620 Kinsale Court ,Toledo, OH 43615 

P: 419-297-1141 

E: rugguy522@msn.com 

Zone F Chairperson  

PDG Bill Keller 

513 N High St, Kenton, OH 43326  

 P: 567-674-9093 

 E: wkeller2@columbus.rr.com 

Zone C Chairperson  

PDG Nick Schmunk (Lion Ashley) 

604 E. Elm St. Wauseon, OH 43567 

P: 419-360-6425  

E: njs_schmunk@hotmail.com 

Zone G Chairperson  

PDG Jack Preston Sr 

14980 Fox Ranch RD, Wapakoneta, OH 45895 

P: 419-303-1782 

E: jacksr31@icloud.com 

Zone D Chairperson  

VDG Don Wiechart 

500 N. St. Mary’s Rd. Spencerville, OH 45887 

P: 419-647-6906  

E: donwiechart@aol.com 

Zone H Chairperson  

Lion  Nancy McGuire 

4149 SR 287, West Liberty, OH 43357 

P: 937-465-7428 

E: aredg6@yahoo.com 

Newsletter Editor Lion Rebecca Dent 

260 Depot St Apt A, Wauseon, OH 43567 

P:419-551-0450 

E: newsletter@ohiolionsoh1.org  
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